From:

Sent: 03 December 2022 08:35

To: TRO Objections <TRO.Objections@kirklees.gov.uk>

Subject: Proposed traffic light system Halifax Rd, Hartshead Moor.

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know
the content is safe.

Good morning,

| wish to lodge an objection to the above proposed traffic control system. | live on_ and
have seen this increasing build up of traffic over the years at the junction of Scholes Lane and Halifax
Rd. I'm aware of the difficulties of the junction at the moment but feel that a lengthy and
complicated traffic light system is not the answer. With the coming of 500 more houses on
Highmoor Lane, Clifton and the traffic from the proposed Amazon development | can only think
lights will slow traffic to create gridlock right back to the village.

The original two roundabout system was far preferable for safety and traffic flow.
Also the new road system would greatly inconvenience all of those residents that live on that part of

Halifax Rd,. Those that wish to go to Brighouse would have to traverse a lengthy and
complicated traffic light array just to cross the road.

Best wishes






